
EXT. FOREST - NIGHT

Jack carries Cassie on his back. She is breathing, but the 
bleeding isn't stopping. Brienne and Dan are on the lookout. 
Cassie seems to be on the verge of falling asleep.

JACK
Stay with me Cassie! Don’t fall
asleep. We’re about to lose her!

The group accelerates the rythm. Dan and Brienne are leading 
the way. Jack stops and drops Cassie. Dan and Brienne turn 
around.

Jack shakes. Blood comes out of his neck. Jack collapses. 
Brienne pulls out her gun as Dan runs to Jack and applies 
pressure to his neck.

BRIENNE
What was that?

Jack breathes with difficulty.

DAN
Are you able to keep that pressure?

Jack shakes his head.

DAN (CONT'D)
Grab him! I got Cassie!

Dan grabs Jack onto his back. Brienne and Dan run as they 
carry both of them. Dan takes the lead and runs non stop.

The wendigo is briefly seen attacking Brienne. She collapses. 
Dan sees everything, he looks at the distance, considering 
running. 

Cassie holds Dan tighter. Dan looks back at Brienne and Jack. 
The choice is clear, save Cassie or the cops. But-

Dan hides behind a tree, he puts Cassie down.

DAN (CONT'D)
Cassie. I’m a friend of Alex. I’ll 
get you all out okay?

Cassie shakes her head.

DAN (CONT'D)
Stay awake. No matter what.

Dan looks over the tree. He is sweating but remains calm. The 
wendigo is on top of Brienne.



BRIENNE
Back off!

Dan throws his flashlight in the forest. The wendigo turns 
its head and sees light, as if someone was running away in 
the distance. It runs after it.

Dan runs toward Jack and Brienne.

BRIENNE (CONT'D)
Fucker tried to kill me.

DAN
I’ll get you all out.

Dan moves Brienne quickly and buries her under a pile of 
leaves. Branches are crackling in the distance, the wendigo 
is coming back. 

Dan moves and buries Jack in a similar way. Dan gestures them 
to stay quiet. He quietly runs back to Cassie. As he runs, 
GUNSHOTS and SCREAMS are heard. 

Dan runs back toward Brienne and Jack.

Hidden behind a tree is a true carnage. Blood splatters 
everywhere. 

Dan almost pukes. He takes a few steps back and runs back 
towards Cassie. SCREAMS are heard.

Dan arrives as Cassie is quicky being dragged away by the 
wendigo. Dan doesn’t move for a second.

Dan runs away. He stops and breaks down before letting out a 
scream.
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